
Rec’d 1/9/2017 
 
This letter constitutes a request under the Freedom of Information Act for records maintained by ISBE.  
I am requesting all data relating to special education funding received by ISBE from the City of Chicago 
School District 299 that is used by ISBE for the purpose of producing the Special Education Expenditures 
& Receipts Reports for 2016, 2015, and 2014. The data should include the information used to calculate 
and produce the amounts recorded as “local receipts”, “state receipts”, “federal receipts” and “total 
expenditures” in the Special Education Expenditures & Receipts report. Any data used in their 
production and pulled from the School District Annual Financial Reports, or taken from other district 
data submitted to ISBE, should include specifications about which fields or categories in the originating 
document the data are taken from.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Pavlyn Jankov, Researcher 
CHICAGO TEACHERS UNION 
1901 W. Carroll St. 
Chicago, IL 60612 
P: 312.329.6276   
 


